
 
The Corporation of the Township of Brock 

1 Cameron Street E., P.O. Box 10 Cannington, ON L0E 1E0 (705) 432-2355 
 
 

NOTICE OF A PUBLIC MEETING 
 

PROPOSED REPEAL OF 
 

ATV BY-LAW No. 1954-2005-PP 

 
TAKE NOTICE that, the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Brock intends to 
repeal ATV By-law No. 1954-2005-PP being a by-law for permitting and regulating the 
operation of off-road vehicles (ORV) upon highways under the jurisdiction of the 
Township of Brock.   
 
By repealing the by-law, the operation of off-road vehicles (ATV’s) will be regulated 
under the Highway Traffic Act Ontario Regulation 316/03 and subject to enforcement by 
local police. 
 
In general off-road vehicles (ATV’s) must be: 

 Registered 
 Display a licence plate 
 Insured under a motor vehicle liability policy 
 Travel at speeds less than the posted limits: 

 Road speed limit over 50 km/h – max ORV speed limit 50 km/h 
 Road speed limit 50km/h or less – max ORV speed limit 20 km/h 

 Must wear an approved motorcycle helmet 
 Drivers for on-road riding must: 

 Be at least 16 years old 
 Hold at least a valid G2 or M2 licence 
 Wear a seat belt where provided 

 Drivers for off-road riding must: 
 Be at least 12 years old, unless directly supervised by an adult or driving 

on land occupied by the owner of the ORV. 
 
Note:  The Township of Brock does NOT have any formal or organized ORV trail 
system. 
 
The Notice Policy requires that Council host a public meeting prior to the consideration 
of a subsequent meeting to formally repeal the ATV by-law. Accordingly, Council will 
host a public meeting to obtain input on this proposal. The meeting will take place 
virtually on: 
 

Monday, January 30, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. 
 

https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/030316


Should you wish to provide written comments for Council’s consideration, please submit 
them to the Clerk’s Department in advance of the meeting by emailing clerks@brock.ca. 
with the subject line “Repeal ATV By-law”. 
 
Should you wish to attend the virtual meeting please follow this Zoom link through your 
web browser: 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84627323735?pwd=UklXNUxjR1Z2TEZUYzl3dEt2WUxuZz09  
 
Note: all attendees to the virtual meeting must ensure to have their microphones on 
mute and their cameras off. The Chair of the meeting will provide an opportunity for 
public input and clarification questions during the public meeting. 

 
Further information may be obtained by contacting the Clerk’s department at the 
Township of Brock Municipal Office during regular office hours (8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.)  
 
Dated at Corporation of the Township of Brock this 6th day of January 2023.  
 
 
      Fernando Lamanna, Clerk/Deputy CAO 

Corporation of the Township of Brock 
1 Cameron Street East, Box 10 
Cannington, Ontario, L0E 1E0 
705-432-2359 
fernando.lamanna@brock.ca 
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